SBBA Executive Meeting No. 2

Sunday 26th April 2020 2.00 pm

  Zoom Meeting hosted by Carrie Boax.

1. The President welcomed everyone to the first Zoom Executive and gave a few tips and          some protocols that would hopefully enable the meeting to run smoothly.

            Present President Carrie Boax, Secretary Tom Allan, Treasurer Julie Nicoll, Vice      President Ann Murray, Peter Fraser, Jim Wishart. Lesley Crumlish, Siobhan Crumlish, Junior Ambassador, Nigel Martin, PR Officer, John Boax, Education Officer, Grant Brown,, Jim Milligan, Danny Harrison, Elaine Roxburgh , Damian Martin, Murray White and Steven Gray. Stuart Black. Storm Robertson, NYBBS
2.     Previous  Minute No 1 Proposed by Jim Milligan  and seconded by Jim Wishart

     3   .Matters Arising (Not otherwise on the Agenda). Minute Secretary position still
  vacant. EBBC cancelled, but it was agreed that our two EYBB representatives,        Ross Manning   and  Amy Paterson would be asked for 2021 with the possibility of another player.  John working to get air fares refunded, currently no luck as SAS only offering voucher so far, discussion about how to get a refund.

       4. Finance.

 4 (a) Treasurers Report. The Scottish Championships deficit was £1.3k which was much better than previously. Although tickets sales were up this was offset by increased hall costs due to the length of the contest, average change over time per band 8mins, we have no control over test piece timings. Savings were found with the hire of percussions due to change of supplier, Adjudicator costs down £400, Adverts took in £1k but programme sales static. Catering, travel and accommodation costs down. Not all sponsor money received or trade stand income. Nigel Durno only invoiced November traders in Feb and Scottish traders 3 weeks after that. Julie will contact Nigel. Brasspass fee still outstanding.

The treasurer showed graphs of the various accounts and the reasons for the different accounts. Invoice still due from Strathallan money due to be paid but no invoice received. We still have two years Gift Aid to claim which will deposited in the Youth Account.

4(b) YMI Update.

 Creative Scotland has allowed us to carry forward funding for the Pathway and New Band start-up projects that are still outstanding. John has started work with Glasgow Caledonia University about the Pathway and has been in contact with the Start-Up bands. We have been awarded a grant of £90k for 2020/2021, which carries various conditions including a COVID 19 form.  John and Paul Wood have been working on new reports as to how we will deliver our projects during the lockdown restrictions.

NYBBS Easter cancelled , money for this projects not to be returned but looking at staying connected with young people, conductors working on masterclasses which will be delivered on YouTube, musician fees to be paid. Carrie has sent April newsletter.

Easter course cancelled pre lockdown as we had tell parents, should be able to claim some back. 

Summer course – Paid  £5k deposit December 2019, due £ 20k  3rd April although still not  invoiced as we await the outcome of discussions with the Bursar.

Waiting now for further updates from the Scottish government but with approx 200 attending NYBBS with communal showers and toilets and NYOS sharing the same dining room things don't look very promising. Currently looking at having to refund parents, and have not chased for next payment due although some have paid. Tom has contacted Strathallan with options 1 run course. 2.  postponed later in year 14 to 31 December but would incur extra costs, heating and staff but may be room for discussion.
5- Communications
Received letter of thanks from Jim Smith for award
Letter from band player questioning adjudication, not band opinion but personal opinion, Tom will liaise with band as we have no view of adjudication sheets.
Numerous emails about events cancelled.
Sub-committee 
Discussed equipment to be supplied to James purchased from 19/20 and 20/21 bought equipment for work with tutors NYBBS. James now learning how to use equipment, possibly set up in central location so conductors can go to record workshops. Will use at contests to record rather than Brasspass 
Discussed recordings at Scottish Brasspass should have sent to concert hall , was part of agreement, Julie will liaise with concert hall and Brasspass to verify if copy can be obtained to send to bands, not sure if all recorded as some choose not to be filmed.
Press - request for bands to submit how they are getting together during lockdown, not all have given articles, have used most given so far but want to keep website active with new stories.
Nigel to work with Peter on the Festival of Brass programme. Julie will put together details of sponsors to go to Nigel.
Carrie thanked Nigel for work done, great coverage going out and Peter commented great  article which went to local papers. If you have any stories send to Nigel at email sbbapr@gmail.com
6 - Education
Child Protection - Tom spoke to Caroline, sadly Charlie’s father passed away so not joining today.
No issues to report. Disclosures stopped other than related to COVID19 and application can now be online rather than paper. Perhaps good time for bands to do admin for this and they can be left for Caroline to send once lockdown over. Caroline been looking into getting helpers covered with PVG as do not fit into a category, currently helpers at NYBBS not covered as not tutors, Jim Wishart had sent one in and looking at designation with Volunteer Scotland. 
Education Report - 
Sub Committee met concern over youth solo and ensembles, East no reps, Fife low and even Borders, Stuart Black confirmed Borders next year should have better entry as last year age groups did not have players ready. John had managed to turn around South West Scotland, guest tutor and workshop worked could use this template in other areas.
John will get in touch with new bands once lockdown is lifted. Jim Milligan to work with South West and Borders. John will liaise with instructors and HITS ideally with area dates and finals date.
Adults should encourage youth to play solos, Fife will try to encourage and could change name to Festival. East had indicated they wanted solo competition to run could try Bathgate to run with Derek Brown. Will get dates of area events and send in news article. Fife date 16/1/21. dates to Tom. Date for youth solo finals 27 March 2021 - venue to be confirmed.
Education Officer Report - 
John prior to COVID19 lockdown working on NYBBS applications, as summer is a public gathering there is doubt if this will run but will issue full refunds if cancelled, trying to get collective response from NYCOS and NYOS as all youth events within weeks of each other and all at Strathallan, can only wait for further response from Government.
Easter NYBBS cancelled, tutors will be paid and have been asked to produce recording to go to the players. Alan, Richard, John and Ian, asked Stuart to assist Alan. Players could be asked to record audition pieces. Extra equipment purchased for James McGoldrick.
John had contacted Cupar and Dunoon
Spoke to organiser of the canal festival, planning to go ahead but with social distancing, has to confirm funding for bands and venues.
Brassma project - report proved positive and hope for more uptake next year, Nigel will liaise with John as should make a positive news story.
7- Membership & Registration
Discussed registration timescales brought forward from AGM advised Status Quo. 
Reasons - Extending Timescale - majority of transfers and registrations happen prior to Scottish, contacting players after Christmas is difficult as some away and rehearsals stopped, this will affect both bands losing and gaining players. If players choose to leave a band it is their decision and bands can’t stop them.
Shorten timescale - not possible with current resources, ongoing research into Electronic database but nothing suitable at present.
Vote taken on Status Quo and passed by committee
Membership currently 1839 pre Scottish 106 new players 101 cancelled
Contact details for bands now mostly collected Tom will pass onto Elaine to collate, will discuss with Peter and Nigel how to proceed.
Timesheets for time spent on SBBA work to Elaine details from all for January to March by end April then April at the beginning of May will be easier to keep send details monthly. Tom will document time for the non Executive members at the Scottish. Time should also be recorded for work at Area Associations.
Discussed band fees to SBBA and should money be given back, SBBA still have to pay insurance, life membership, most money paid out for Scottish which had run prior to lockdown, hope that will be able to run Festival of Brass and education officer still working on NYBBS, aware that bands will have financial problems of their own, no gala days and concerts, will review at future meetings might look at reducing next years fees.
8- Events - assuming events going ahead.

 SFOB 
Challenge - own choice but with 16 minute timescale - hopefully will attract large entry as band will be back and contest let in year, need to restrict time of pieces so contest does not overrun 
Open contest selection of 5 pieces commissioned by SBBA to celebrate 125 years. Entry forms ready to go but note to bands not to pay entry fee just notify wish to enter, will request payment later in year once advice given by government on lifting restrictions.
4 adjudicators across all events, suggestions for adjudicators to Carrie. Look into trainee adjudicator scheme, will look at possible funding for this with education officer coordinating, discussed ABBA membership, could be beneficial to support association if we encourage youth to have interest in adjudicating. Fife has had a scheme for this and adjudicator mentor at contest. Could as Areas to look at using trainees to award solo prizes, Senior NYBBS players could be encouraged to try.
125 year events badly affected by COVID19, looking to run roadshows in September, John prepare event then run on same day in areas.
9. Premises

Discussed premises - Jim has been looking at possible sites, Murray asked for confirmation of spec for premises and willing to help look for sites in his area. Tom will provide details and will liaise with Murray and Jim. 
Confirmed that had looked at many options, piping centre benefitted from benefactors, problem trying to get community buy out as we are a National Organisation not local and most buy outs require a high degree of local engagement, Julie confirmed this was part of the agreement for Kingdom getting their new band hall. Basic requirements are central location, with parking, possibly area where we could store SBBA equipment and library and room which could be used as a rehearsal venue, bonus if we could get area for museum for history of banding.
Jim found Morrison Street which has saved SBBA a lot of money on storage and venue still being extended but no parking and potential will be moved to another site in 5 years.
10- Area Associations -
Damian confirmed that NCBBA contest cancelled due to COVID19 and original date for Youth Solo competition which was October possibly not viable.
Fife - Danny - lockdown affecting their contest date. John Wallace meeting cancelled but will contact him later in the year. Solo contest date 16/1/21. Danny spoke about the passing of Willie Ross who celebrated his 100th birthday last September. Willie was a well known player, teacher and conductor in Fife and beyond. It is hoped to have a remembrance concert once we are out of lockdown. Details will be passed onto Nigel.
Borders - Stuart Black - Borders contest set for 7th November Langholm 
Local bands played outside houses for Borders riding day, meeting next week, Carrie suggested area could SBBA Zoom license for meetings.
West - entertainment contest in August might end up as a concert to get everyone back playing. Solo and contest date changed to January
SBBA Zoom licence purchased 
Discussed possible contact with NYBBS players, should get Junior band to record Jim the Juice man. Siobhan in contact with Ryan Bradley who has been co-ordinating Whitburn recordings to ask how best to do this and get his advice.
Date of next executive meeting 14th June however depending on outcome of Scottish Government updates on 10th May we may have a catch up.
Please get your hours from January to end of April to Elaine 
